VILLAGE OF ARCADIA
==========================================================================
BOARD OF TRUSTEES


July 11, 2016
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Dale Paider at 8:02 p.m. Trustees in attendance for the meeting were Dale Paider, Richard Anderson, Christy Underwood, Doug Griess (arrived at 8:08 p.m.), Alvin Johnson (arrived at 8:15 p.m.) and Christy Underwood. Others present for at least part of the meeting were Elaine Hill, Jesse Trotter, Trevor Lee, Valley County Economic Development and Rosmarie Ritz.
Chairman Dale Paider announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act was posted in the room and a copy of the Act was also available in pamphlet form.

Motion by Underwood, second by Anderson, to approve minutes of regular meeting of June 13, 2016; ayes: Underwood, Anderson, Paider; absent: Griess, Johnson; motion carried. 
Underwood made motion, second by Anderson, to approve Financial Report for June 2016 as presented; ayes: Underwood, Anderson, Paider; absent: Griess, Johnson; motion carried.   
Motion by Underwood, second by Anderson, to approve Village Accounts Payable Claims June 2016 as presented; ayes: Underwood, Anderson, Griess, Paider; absent: Johnson; motion carried.
Elaine Hill talked about Retree Nebraska, applications for grants are not yet available. 

Jesse Trotter, as a representative from the Arcadia Board of Health, discussed situation at 410 N Fonner; neighbors Keith Einspahr and Grant Calleroz would like to help clean up property. Jesse Trotter will contact B.J. and Becky Lueck. 
Replacing water mains under Bridge Street was discussed. Motion by Johnson, second by Underwood, to proceed with this project. Roll call vote: Johnson: aye; Underwood: aye; Griess: aye; Anderson: nay; Paider: aye, motion carried. Clerk Ritz will contact Brad Slaughter, Ameritas, and Gary Steele, Miller & Associates. Johnson stated that people connected to city water but not residents of Arcadia will not have to pay for the bond, since it will be part of property tax; therefore, he proposed that the Village Board should start annexation proceedings for any property that is on city water but is not within limits of Village of Arcadia.  The Board directed Clerk Ritz to put annexation on agenda for next month and contact Village Attorney Glenn Clark and ask him to be at our meeting.

Trevor Lee, Valley County Economic Development, informed the Village Board that he or somebody from his office will be at our meetings; his office has GIS Mapping capabilities, right now they are working on county wide trails for biking/hiking. Trevor will look into several grant possibilities.

Motion by Underwood, second by Johnson, to approve payment to Outdoor Recreation Products $1,887.50 for replacement of mother board at Splash Pad; all aye, motion carried.

Underwood made motion, second by Griess, to approve payment of $561 to Rick Harrahill for installing mother board at Splash Pad; all aye, motion carried.

Motion by Johnson, second by Underwood, to approve quote by Layne Christensen to replace Sensaphone for well house $1,026.30; all aye, motion carried. 
Splash Pad and Sensaphone were damaged by lightning, insurance claim is pending.

Johnson introduced and moved for its adoption Resolution 2016.4 closing Highway 70 on September 5, 2016, between 9:00 a.m. and 1:30 p.m. from May to Fuller Streets, for the annual Labor Day Parade, motion seconded by Griess. Roll Call vote: Johnson: aye; Griess: aye; Underwood: aye; Anderson: aye; Paider: aye, motion carried and Resolution 2016.4 adopted. 

Layne Christensen performed annual pump test. The technician performing the test mentioned that there was a vibration in well during high pressure, might be a weak bearing. Dan Freese will send written report. We might have to pull the well in fall and check bearings.

Griess made motion, second by Underwood, to authorize Chairman Dale Paider to sign deed to transfer old Co-op Building to Arcadia Community Development Agency. Roll call vote: Griess: aye; Underwood: aye; Johnson: aye; Anderson: nay; Paider: aye, motion carried.
Trustee Christy Underwood shared information and worksheets to be filled out regarding Hazard Mitigation Planning meeting she attended. 

Chairman Paider stated that one more trustee other than himself should know how to flush well and hook up stand-by well in case of emergency. Trustee Griess volunteered.

Motion to adjourn by Johnson, second by Griess, all aye, meeting adjourned at 10:16 p.m.; next regularly scheduled meeting will be Monday, August 8, 2016, at 8:00 p.m. at the Village Office (Arcadia Clinic).
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